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        Francestown Police Department 
15 New Boston Road 

  P.O. Box 5 
Francestown, New Hampshire 03043 

Activity Logs 
12/14/2021 – 12/31/2021 

 
1. On 12/20 at 1434 hours received a complaint for the Perley Road area of a feline 

that “stuck” under the residence. The Animal Control officer was notified. 
2. On 12/21 at 0639 hours received a complaint of a deer that had been struck by a 

motor vehicle in the area of New Boston road. Upon arrival the animal was 
deceased and removed from the roadway. The vehicle involved was not at the 
scene and was later reported that a school bus was involved but no damage.  

3. On 12/25 at 0126 hours received a complaint of criminal threatening in the area 
of Main street. State Police advised. 

4. On 12/25 at 2145 hours received a complaint of a tree down on Greenfield road 
blocking the travel lane. New Hampshire DOT advised. 

5. On 12/25 at 2145 hours received a complaint of criminal threatening by use of 
electronic device in the area of King Hill road. The investigation is currently on-
going and a suspect has been identified. 

6. On 12/27 at 1420 hours received a request from another agency for assistance 
on conducting a notification to a local resident. This was completed and cleared.  

7. On 12/28 at 0840 hours received a parking complaint on Oak Hill road. Upon 
arrival the vehicle in question was located and the owner removed same. 
Warning issued and cleared.  

8. On 12/28 at 1008 hours responded to a medical call in the area of Candlewood 
Hill road for a seventy-year-old male for an uncontrollable nose bleed. Upon 
arrival the patient was assisted by emergency personnel.  

9. On 12/29 at 1400 hours this agency completed a sexual offender registration on 
a subject who moved into Francestown. The required documentation was 
completed and filed with the New Hampshire Sexual Offender registry. 

10. On 12/29 at 1252 hours responded to the Francestown Fire Department for a 
alarm activation. Upon arrival, the interior was checked and the alarm was found 
to be false. Cleared. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
  
Chief Fred Douglas 


